
                                       

REGULAR MEETING 

April 8, 2024 

 

 A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on April 8, 2024. 

Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners C. Niles, B. Piccola, K. Sayles, City Manager B. 

Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

  

MINUTES 

 

 Motion was made by K. Sayles and seconded by C. Niles that the minutes of the previous 

meeting be approved as written. 

 

AYES:  Niles, Piccola, Sayles, Vineall 

 

BILLS 

 

 Motion was made by B. Piccola and seconded by K. Sayles that the following bills be 

approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant. 

 

        Fund Warrant No. Date                  Dollars 

City Claims on 7 4/8/2024 $ 78,832.14 

Sewer Claims on 7 4/8/2024 $ 16,099.83 

P&L Claims on 7 4/8/2024 $ 77,832.01 

Trust & Agency Claims on 7 4/8/2024 $ 1,250.00 

 

AYES:  Niles, Piccola, Sayles, Vineall 

 

BID RESULTS – RESCUE TRUCK FOR FIRE DEPARTMENT 

 

 B. Lovett reported that there were two bids received for the new rescue vehicle for the fire 

department. They were as follows: 

 

Bidder Bid Brand Model 

JPB Fire Sales $290,141.69 Toyne F-550 

Firematic Supply Company, Inc. $229,000 Storewell Rescue F-550 

 

 It was Lovett’s and the fire department’s recommendation that the low bid be accepted. 

Motion was made by K. Sayles and seconded by B. Piccola to approve the low bid from JPB Fire 

Sales. 

 

AYES:  Niles, Piccola, Sayles, Vineall 

 

AUTHORIZE THE LISTING FOR SALE – 2012 INTERNATIONAL DUMP TRUCK 

 

 Lovett reported that the City has had a major issue with the 2012 International dump truck 

that will cost anywhere between $25,000 and $45,000 to repair with no guarantee that there will 

not be future problems, a lot of it is emission problems and the engine. The City has ordered a new 

dump truck that will be coming in in late 2024 or early 2025. The initial plan was to see the 2004 

and keep the 2012, however, it is the Superintendent’s opinion that the 2004 is worth more and 

will be a better truck for use as a third (emergency) truck in the rotation. Motion was made by C. 

Niles and seconded by K. Sayles to see the 2012 International dump truck on Auctions 

International. 

 

AYES:  Niles, Piccola, Sayles, Vineall 

  

 Motion was made by B. Piccola and seconded by K. Sayles to adjourn. 

 

AYES:  Niles, Piccola, Sayles, Vineall 

 

          Michael Holmes 

          City Clerk 


